

JULY 22, 2015 VOLUME 13, NUMBER 9

THE ELECTRONIC NEWSLETTER FOR THE HEATH-NEWARK-LICKING COUNTY PORT AUTHORITY.

Air Force Cuts Ribbon, Moves In

The Air Force Metrology (AFMETCAL) division had the newest space in the Air Force with its move-in on Monday of this week.

Last week, the ribbon was cut on the new office space for the program that leads metrology and lab programs worldwide for the United States Air Force.

Port Authority Board Member Frank Flynn, a veteran of the metrology program, was the champion of getting the move from the old space, the second building built on the former base in the 1950's, to the new Horton Building. Ribbon cutting photos are online at Facebook.



GO TO: <u>Facebook.com/OhioPortAuthority</u>

Opinion: Support For EXIM Bank

Port Authority CEO Rick Platt lent his support to renewal of the Export-Import Bank which, through inaction, saw it's charter lapse at the end of June. Platt urged the renewal on the basis of support for Ohio's economy which has benefited more from the bank than any other state through purchases of goods and services by Boeing and GE as well as through small businesses in the region.

GO TO: CEO Rick Platt Op-Ed Piece

20,000 s.f. Spec Building Underway

A new building is taking shape on the South Campus of the Aerospace Center which, when complete in the 3Q of 2015, will be



the only modern space of its kind in the 18-25K s.f. size-range available in Central Ohio. The building is targeted at growing manufacturing businesses that desire modern building capabilities with room to expand.

GO TO: <u>20000sf.com</u>

You are receiving this e-mail as an opt-in subscriber to the Port Authority's e-newsletter. Thank you for your subscription. To unsubscribe, e-mail ontarget-request@coatc.com with "unsubscribe" in the subject line.